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TRI-TOWN AMBULANCE

West Tisbury ( Chilmark ( Aquinnah




 Chief Ben Retmier, Tri-Town Ambulance Chief
P.O. Box 457 West Tisbury, MA. 02575

PHONE/FAX: 508·693·4992

Email: ttemschief@Vineyard.net
Tri-Town Ambulance Committee
 February 4th, 2020 Meeting Minutes   
Approved by the Committee March 4, 2020
Committee Chair Warren Doty called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. 
In attendance
Committee Chair Warren Doty, Committee Member Cindy Mitchell, Chief Ben Retmier, Administrative Assistant Allison Graczykowski, Chief Estrella, Mrs. Sharon Estrella
Absent

Committee member Jim Newman

· Approval of January 7th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
Committee Member Cindy Mitchell motioned to approve meeting minutes from January 7th, 2020 as written. Committee Chair Warren Doty seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

· Old Business

The Building Committee met earlier this morning per Committee Chair Warren Doty. 

Chief Retmier shared that upon reviewing the architect’s drawings, Bill Rossi was concerned about the size. 

Chief Retmier suggested that instead of having such a large footprint perhaps move some things in the EMS building upstairs to the second floor. Next meeting is in two weeks’ time. 

The first public forum meeting is scheduled for March 12th.
· New Business

· TTA Chief report
· Three Month Review
Chief Retmier provided the Committee Members with a clinical impression         report per their request at the January meeting. 

Chief Retmier shared that from December 4, 2019 thru February 4th 2020 Tri-Town Ambulance had a total of 67 incidents. Last year for this same period, there were 71 incidents. 

The year to date total thus far for 2020 is 17 incidents. At the same time last year Tri-Town Ambulance had 31 incidents. 

· Review of MOU Draft
 The Committee discussed the MOU Draft and requested the following changes:
With the following adjustment #4 the revenues “to be applied to the annual operating budget”
Date of implementation for #3 - Refer to the debt schedule - date of implementation. 

Change #13 to “This amended agreement shall have an initial term ending June 30, 2021”.  

Committee Chair Warren Doty motioned to approve the MOU Draft with the above changes, Committee Member Cindy Mitchell seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Chief Retmier states that with their approval he can now go to the Board’s of Selectmen for their review and approval. 

· Discussion on Retirement Debt
Upon reviewing the document provided by Town Accountant Ellen Biskis which detailed the retro retirement fees was a small notation that Chilmark paid their portion.  Additionally, at the Chilmark budget meeting there was a lot of conversation between Selectmen and Finance Committee. They do not wish for TTA to take $80,000 and apply it to the FY2022 budget. Chief Retmier will have Ellen remove that offset from the FY2022 budget so the town may see the percentage increase without the offset. 
Committee Chair Warren Doty understood that the offer from Chilmark is if the   the whole surplus that’s been held on to for 3 years is applied to the retirement debt, that the debt will be retired.  

Chief Retmier will reach out to Tim Carroll and determine if that was the       intent and if so, have an agreement placed in writing. 
Committee Chair Cindy Mitchell motioned to approve that the three years budget surplus that’s been held aside, be applied to the retirement debt and consider the debt retired. Committee Chair Warren Doty seconded the motion. *This is contingent upon Chilmark agreeing to retire the debt upon receipt of the surplus budget funds. 
· Policy for Gift Funds

Chief Retmier asked the Committee for feedback on a written policy for use of Gift Funds. Committee Chair Warren Doty states that gift funds should not be used for the operating budget. He continued and said that he believes the gift fund should be used for things that would provide an extra benefit for the squad or to directly help a member of the squad. 

Chief Retmier will have a proposal put together for the next meeting. 

· Comstar - Collections, Letter 
Collections continue to go well.   
Billing rate changes were proposed to the Committee. 

Committee Chair Cindy Mitchell motioned to approve the rate increase and Committee Chair Warren Doty seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

· Next Meeting Date 
Tuesday March 3, 2020 12:00 pm.
· Adjournment 
Committee Chair Warren Doty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 12:55 pm and Committee Member Cindy Mitchell seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
Prepared by:  ____________________________________________

                      Allison Graczykowski Administrative Assistant
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